
Learning Assessment Committee Meeting, 

Friday, Oct. 12, 2012

1-2:30 pm in F170D

Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Ann McMurdo, Karolyn van 

Putten, Kathy Williamson

Guest: Amy Bohorquez, Curriculum Committee Chair

1) Minutes from 9-28-12 were reviewed and approved

2) Amy showed us where SLOs for courses and programs are located in CurricuNet


-there is a column available where we can map PLOs to ILOs


- she also showed how to attach a file to any program or course



- there's an 'attach files' field to click on under 'build courses'

3) Report on Strengthening Student Success Conference


- Karolyn came away with some intriguing discussion topics:

- San Diego City College did a workshop on the "Use of TaskStream "


what was intriguing was that they do not do any reviewing 


- because they feel that their faculty know their discipline better than 

anyone else
and are best able to interpret actual assessment situations


- this raised the awareness that we are about to have a deluge of TS input


- could this possibly be the time to let go the 'reigns?'

- There were spontaneous mixed feelings about this


- after some intense discussion, we decided to take some time to ponder 

and bring it up for discussion again


- the gist of the comments revolved around the discomfort and lack of confidence reviewers felt on judging other faculty and their expertise, how do we deal with submissions we feel are substandard, 



- at 1st, we had a suspicion that some courses weren't taught at college level


- An impossible fight, so an impose. goal

- the way San Diego City College dealt with ACCJC and TS, was to only print out selective reports to the accreditation committee

- from a workshop today, Karolyn pointed out that specific TS evidence is not dictated


- colleges may submit whatever form of evidence they think is relevant 

- some types of evidence that have been used are: 



- showing where outcomes are mapped to ILOs, College Mission, 


Institutional Planning 



- showing schedule for doing assessments in report



- include meeting dates, agendas, reports, actions taken



- we can get more details - Karolyn has their contact information

- We checked the ACCJC accreditation list to see if they passed the 2012 ACCJC accredited list


- we all felt it was a conversation with them would be worthwhile

Cheli was concerned that there might be a protocol somewhere stating that  programs must systematically be assessed to improve outcomes, though whe wasn't sure where that would be found


- we could give the philosophy behind why we chose the particular programs we presented to the visiting team. like a representative sampling

- On another agenda item, we discussed how to develop a process for removing courses from TS


- we should not remove anything from TS until it's been deactivated in CurricuNet


- David Mitchell will figure out how to work with ESL's deactivations 


- ESL would like to somehow keep the content of the old, deactivated courses

- Program discontinuance is done accordant to process developed by a sub committee of the Faculty Senate

- We need to review the process to continue the process

- courses are only deactivated in CurricuNet 

- all programs not OK'd by the state for a while will be taken out of the catalog

- there were some kudos from faculty using the TS tutorials on the LAC web site. It would be useful for assessment to have a log of favorable comments 

- allocation of funds for assessment stipends:


- Laney will get $8K


- Anita Black mentioned Merritt has had $17K in past


-  where did these funds come from?


- we need to check into this, because if this is actually so, Laney should 

get closer to twice as much allocated


- stipends are for P/Ters only


- there are still no reviewer stipends

- launch party Update:


On 9th, Tina had said she thought it would not happen, since nothing had been done to date


Administration has to secure venue, have message created and sent out

 
Kathy said felt she would be more into it if date was at a time when she could make it


however, we can change the date


want to intro ILOs and start dialog about how they relate to our programs/courses


we should do the launch during Flex Days (1/15-18) - need to get it on the calendar now 


maybe convince the President to have this be the topic of the lunch on Thurs.


-Kvp will send email request to her for Flex Day on Thurs., Jan 17

- Handholding:


Kathy reported that CIS was doing work on deactivations, assessments


we reconfirmed that it was not appropriate for other than teaching instructors to submit SLO's


some classes being taught are not in TS


did a whole cycle for a course in Machine Tech


also working w/Journalism

Minutes by Vina Cera







Page 1 of 3

